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I. CALL TO ORDER. Upon declaration that a quorum was in attendance, the meeting was called to order at 10:35 

a.m. at the Dubose Conference Center by the Senior Warden. 

II. OPENING PRAYER AND DEVOTIONAL. Barbara Arthur. 

III. MEETING CONDUCT. The Senior Warden read the Conduct of Meetings and Roberts’ Rules of Order as a 

reminder to the Vestry. 

IV. PRESENT WERE. The Rev. Park Bodie, Interim Rector; Barbara Arthur; Laura Eichenberger; Rachel Lamar; 

Rebecca Smith; Joel King; Seth Sizer; Junior Warden James Hawkins; and Senior Warden Chip Caldwell. Also, in 

attendance were Brian J. Henry, Parish Administrator; and Catherine Ballinger, Seminarian. 

V. CONSENT AGENDA APPROVAL.  The Senior Warden opened the Consent Agenda (Appendix A) and solicited 

requests to move any items to Old Business, New Business, or Other Business.  Hearing none, the Consent 

Agenda was approved without objection. 

VI. OLD BUSINESS. None. 

VII. NEW BUSINESS. 

a. Desired Vestry Meeting Day/Time.  Upon motion made, seconded, and unanimously approved, the vestry 

meeting was moved to the third Sundays at 11:45am.  

a. Charter “Building Improvements and Risks 10-year Calendar Task Force”.  The Senior Warden read a 

MOTION to charter the Task Force in accordance with the Bylaws, Article VII, Section 2, “Special 

Committees” (Appendix B), which was seconded. During the discussion phase, a motion to AMEND was 

made, seconded, and approved, to add to the Task Force’s duties review of the Rector’s office, purposing 

of the Canterbury building, particularly the second floor, and a fire/safety review of the Children’s 

Education space. Further, a motion to AMEND was made, seconded, and approved, to add to the Task 

Force’s duties to review and comment in its report on alterations necessary should Christ Church pursue a 

“Green Church” strategy. After further discussion, the Senior Warden asked to CALL THE QUESTION; the 

MOTION passed unanimously. 

b. Approve 2020 Budget.  The Junior Warden reviewed the proposed 2020 budget line by line. The Senior 

Warden attempted unsuccessfully to conference the Treasurer. After discussion and clarification, and in 

accordance with the Bylaws, Article VIII and upon MOTION made and SECONDED, the 2020 budget was 

unanimously approved.  

c. Charter other committees from retreat outcome.   

1. Growth Committee. During the retreat significant dialogue surrounded the need to growth the church.  

As a result, a MOTION was made, SECONDED, and unanimously approved to charter a Growth Committee, 

in accordance with the Bylaws, Article VII, Section 2, with the Interim Rector to appoint its membership. 

2. Green Initiative. During the retreat significant dialogue occurred regarding the advisability of the 

church pursuing a “Green Church, Green Community” initiative. Although no motion was made, during the 
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discussion it was agreed that the Vestry should conduct independent research and discuss with parish 

members the support, doability, implications, and volunteer leadership of such a commitment and discuss 

at the next or future meetings. 

VIII.  OTHER BUSINESS. 

a. Passed around the sign up sheet for volunteers for being the Vestry of the Day on the Sunday following 

vestry meetings during hospitality. 

b. James Hawkins was named as Vestry Member of the Month for January, receiving the coveted rotational 

trophy. 

IX. FUTURE NEW BUSINESS AGENDA.  The Senior Warden reviewed the list of potential Vestry agenda items for 

the remainder of the year, soliciting suggestions for addition of new items. 

X. COMMITMENTS FOR NEXT MEETING.  In support of the “Green” theme, Rebecca Smith agreed to research 

LEEDS certification and Joel King committed to research St. Paul’s efforts at going “Green”, both to report at 

the February meeting. 

XI. CONTINUOUS IMPROVEMENT SUGGESTIONS.  Members were asked to notate suggested meeting 

Improvements on 3x5 cards and return to the Parish Administrator and Senior Warden. 

XII. ADJOURNMENT. Upon MOTION and SECONDED, the meeting adjourned at 12:10pm with the next meeting 

scheduled for 11:45am, February 16 in the Canterbury building. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Brian J. Henry 
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APPENDIX A 
CONSENT AGENDA 

 
APPENDIX A-1 

Rector’s Report to the Vestry 
January 2020 

 
Our celebration of Advent, Christmas and Epiphany has been a beautiful expression of the devotion of 
the parish.  Thanks to Karla Fowkes and the various singers and musicians; to the Altar Guild, and the 
Verger and Altar Servers we enjoyed beautiful and dignified liturgies that called us to renewed 
commitment to our life in Christ. 
The parish is going through necessary growing pains as new people find their way to us.  As I said at the 
December 29, 2019 meeting of the Vestry, we must pray that God will continue to draw those who are 
thirsting for a deeper experience of the Lord present among his people, and we must assume that God 
knows how to do this.   
Our task is to be welcoming and I call on each of us to do that to the best of our abilities.  Welcome takes 
many shapes and is not necessarily an effusive or overwhelming presence.   Welcome can look like 
allowing visitors to enter at their own pace.  I, for one, am unimpressed and underwhelmed by the sorts 
of “gimmicks” so many parishes employ, and, in fact, when my family and I have encountered these 
tactics we usually scratch that parish from our prospective list. 
The most welcoming behavior I have ever witnessed was at St. Thomas Church on Fifth Avenue.  The 
members had cultivated the habit of introducing themselves by name to new people every time they 
attended for about four to six months.  This was a thoughtful way to save the newcomers from possible 
embarrassment and confusion.  I have mentioned this many times here and it has fallen on deaf ears.  I 
took me months to learn some parishioners’ names and there remain some whose names remain 
unknown to me.  This is entitled and unfriendly behavior and I would like to think the Vestry could model 
welcoming behavior in this very simple way. 
As I said last month, some of the members seem to have given themselves permission to be unpleasant 
or judgemental in both the church and parish hall.  This is unwelcome behavior and unworthy of those 
who bear the name Christian.  I would hope that the Vestry would take the lead in changing this and 
insisting on that change. 
This has not been pleasant reading, but the truth is sometimes unpleasant.  I take no pleasure in naming 
these character deficits, but that is the task of the Interim Rector in order to help the parish embrace 
health.   
 
God has blessed Christ Church with a beautiful building and a beautiful tradition in a setting that is full of 
opportunity.  Let’s do all we can to further the Church’s mission in this circumstance. 
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APPENDIX A-2 
Senior Warden’s Report to the Vestry 

January 2020 
 

Happiest of New Year’s, my fellow Vestrites.  What a great Vestry you’re turning out to be. Although we 
have a lot going on, I can’t think of much that everyone doesn’t already know.  As you’ll see at this 
evening’s Pre-Vestry Meeting 2020 Budget Primer meeting, James, Johanna, and Jim have been (really, 
really) busy putting together our 20202 budget and working toward completing the 
accounting/bookkeeping improvements plan we asked them to present at our February meeting. As for 
me, I am continually amazed at the passion and commitment displayed by our various ministries. It is my 
plan to visit each committee.  I heard plans for Lent and pre-Easter/Easter from Parish Life & Music; 
we’re in for a few treats. And if you are Vestry Liaison to any committees, let me know of your next 
meetings & I’ll attend if I can. 
The parking lot issues will surface again now that UTC is back in session. Nancy & Oren have shared with 
me their remedial efforts last semester and we will orient the new students of our interventions for 
offenders (i.e. “don’t get towed!”) 
I look forward to the January 17-18 retreat at Debose. I’m confident our work together to support our 
strong ministries and committees will result in bigger and better and more (if that is even possible). 
Finally, you will be receiving this one week prior to the next Vestry meeting. Even though the deadline to 
notify me of new agenda items is one week ahead, if you call me quickly we might be able to squeeze an 
item in.  Otherwise, we’ll put it on next month’s agenda. 
 
 

APPENDIX A-3 

Approved Minutes can be found in the church website, “Vestry Work Board”, “Minutes” 
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APPENDIX B 
Building Improvements and Risks 10-Year Calendar Task Force 

 
MOTION: I MOVE that the Vestry charter the Building Improvements and Risks 10-Year Calendar Task Force, 
with Nancy Poston as Chair and members to be appointed by Father Bodie and the Chair.  
The Task Force, in accordance with the Bylaws Article VII, Section 2 "Special Committees", is chartered to 
give a report to the Vestry no later than its July 2020 meeting consisting of, but not limited to, the following: 
1. Risk abatement that must be remedied as a result of our aging church building and its younger Canter-

bury sister (e.g. Cantebury upgrades, replacing ceiling tiles, replacement of the church asbestos floor 
tiling, and renovation of church pews.) 

2. Alternative solutions including multiple options, the associated costs of each, and pros/cons of each. 
3. Other factors considered relevant by the Task Force, but not included in the scope is capital formation 

or capital campaign. 
4. Upon completion of its work and final report to the Vestry no later than its July 2020 meeting, this task 

force will cease. 
 

In all recommendations, the Vestry desires to create a 10-year calendar of building risks and alternative 
solutions so that we may adequately plan and budget for keeping our treasure in good working order. 
 
Post-Meeting Note.  The MOTION was approved with two AMENDMENTS adding “review of Rector’s 
Office, purposing of the Canterbury building, particularly the second floor, fire/safety review of the 
Children’s Education space, and considerations/recommendations/implications of Christ Church 
committing to a “Green” strategy. 

 


